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Letter from the President:  

Here it is the last of September, and that means 

we have said our goodbyes at the Alabama Beekeepers 

Association annual meeting. The meeting in Clantonôs 

Conference and Performing Arts Center was our 1st use 

of this facility. I am excited about this facility and look 

forward to next year. While I donôt think the turnout 

was as large as previous years, I believe this was a very 

successful meeting. 

While we said our goodbyes to President 

Damon Wallace as he steps down, we congratulate 

David Ellis, Bonnie Funderburg, Bill Evans and Dar-

rell Pichoff on their elections to office. We have all 

worked with and seen David and Bonnie work for the 

Association, but I think we have little appreciation for 

the amount of work they both do.  I know very well 

both Bill Evans and Darrell Pichoff and look forward 
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to working with them. I am looking forward to the 

members of South Alabama playing a greater role in 

the Association.  Also, I congratulate OJ Blount on 

receiving the 2014 Beekeeper of the Year award.  

I want to congratulate the Alabama Master 

Beekeepers Class of 2014. As for the Apprentice and 

Journeyman, I look forward to their moving up in the 

program. 

I want to thank Susan Ellis for coordinating 

the kitchen. I believe this is the smoothest food serv-

ing we have seen in a long time. I would also like to 

thank all of those that helped in the kitchen in prepara-

tion and in serving. I know you all missed a great deal 

of the program, but your service is appreciated. 

As your vice President in 2014, I enjoyed im-

mensely the opportunity to work with so many people 

in planning this yearôs event. 

I want to personally thank the honorable Billy 

Joe Driver, Mayor of Clanton. He is the main reason 

that we were able to utilize this facility. Thank you 

Mayor Driver. 

During the business meeting this year, al-

though I was not able to be present, I understand there 

was tension in the air. It was brought to my attention 

by our guest speakers. I am concerned that personali-

ties are getting in the way of progress. I want to use 

the coming year as a time for healing and mending 

fences. A great deal of water has passed under the 

bridge. We cannot go back. We will move on and cer-

tainly do better in the future.  

Gerry Whitaker, President  

Letter from the Vice -President:  

 First, I would like to begin by thanking 

all of you for your support in electing me Vice-

President for the coming year. I pledge to do my best 

 

Gerry Whitaker, President 
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to live up to your expectations, and I will make every 

effort to plan an annual meeting better that the one 

just past. I expect it will be difficult. Gerry Whitaker 

raised the bar.  

Second, I need some feedback. I solicit your 

new ideas for classes and events for the convention 

next year. This is your convention. I will do my best 

to deliver what you want and need to help you im-

prove your beekeeping. If you have any suggestion on 

speakers, classes, topics, or anything else that would 

help make the next convention even better for you, 

please let me know.  My e-mail address is ellis-

buzz@bellsouth.net.  

Gerry Whitaker did a fantastic job on this 

yearôs convention. He had very good reviews and 

good responses on every aspect of this convention. I 

look forward to hearing from you throughout the year. 

Once again thank you for all the help everyone put 

into this convention.  One of the most important but 

unseen activities that goes on at any great convention 

is planning for the food, the meals, snacks, and bever-

ages.  To those ladies and gentlemen that work so 

hard to make sure you had those meals, snacks, and 

beverages, I would like to say thanks for all you did. 

 David Ellis, Vice-President  
 

Letter from the Secretary/Treasurer:  

 The 2014 annual meeting has come and 

gone. We really appreciated the use of the new facil-

ity. I would like to thank especially Susan Ellis and 

Mary Swann for making my life so much easier. They 

do a lot of behind the scenes stuff to help us get ready 

for the meeting and once we get there, Susan takes on 

the kitchen while Mary helps me with registration. 

They both do an excellent job. We appreciated the ex-

tra space to have more serving lines. We especially 

appreciate so many volunteers coming through to help 

get the job done and get the meals served. It was very 

helpful to everyone there. A very special thanks to Hal 

Hendrix for cooking the BBQ. He not only cooked 

twenty-eight Boston Butts, but he also cut up all of 

those butts all by himself and brought them to Clan-

ton, ready to serve. 

I personally did not get to attend any classes, 

but I heard good comments about the speakers. 

 Please let us hear what your local clubs 

are doing. We would like to include in the Stinger 

more of what is going on around the state. You do not 

have to wait until we call you to send us information. 

Anytime you want to inform the Association about 

something your club is doing, please let us hear from 

you. Bonnie Funderburg Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 
Bonnie Funderburg, Sec/Treas. 

David Ellis, Vice-President 
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Master Beekeeper Program  

 by Roslyn Horton, Alabama Master Beekeeper 

The Alabama Master Beekeepers (AMB) 

Commission congratulates the six outstanding stu-

dents who earned their Alabama Master Beekeeper 

Certification this year. While holding the title of Mas-

ter Beekeeper in itself is a well earned honor, one of 

the unique aspects of Alabama's program is that it is 

also a mandate to serve and teach to promote beekeep-

ing. 

 The most recent AMB Commission meeting 

was held on Sept. 27th  and plans for the next upcom-

ing AMB classes were voted on and set in motion. 

Last year AMB classes were held the Friday prior to 

the Auburn Symposium. With that event being moved 

to Clanton, AMB classes and testing will also be held 
Roslyn Horton 


